
Dear S. Wajih A. Naqvi, 

 
On behalf of the authors, I would like to thank you and Dr Blanchet for again taking the time to review 
this submission. We are pleased with the suggested technical correction suggestions and have updated 
Figure 3 to fit with Dr Blanchet’s suggestion. We have also shortened the abstract as much as we feel is 
possible and removed many of the brackets that were included in the original. 

 
Sincerely, 

Darci Rush 


